DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.



March 27, 2003

Assemblywoman Chris Giunchigliani, Chairperson Assembly Committee on Elections, Procedures, and Ethics Legislative Building Carson City, NV 89701

HAND DELIVERED

Dear Chairwoman Giunchigliani:

I am writing to you on behalf of the ACLU of Nevada to express our support for AB 292, prohibiting political subdivisions from challenging initiative petitions, referendums or recalls under certain circumstances.

The ACLU has no objection to the bill. We would like to suggest, however, that while local government should not be allowed to use procedural questions to kill a petition, it should be up to the Attorney General's office to make challenges for legal inadequacy prior to a cut off date.

I thank you for your consideration and would welcome the opportunity to discuss any further concerns you might have at your convenience. Please feel free to contact me at the numbers listed below.

Sincerely,

Laura Mijanovich

Northern Nevada Coordinator

ACLU of Nevada (775) 884-9089

ASSEMBLY ELECTIONS, PROCEDURES, & ETHICS DATE: 3-27-03 ROOM: 3138 EXHIBIT L
SUBMITTED BY: Laura Mijanovich